Bryan W. Shaw, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman
Toby Baker, Commissioner
Richard A. Hvde, P.E., Executive Director

TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

December 2, 2016

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Docket ID No. EPA-HQ-OAR-2015-0355
[Submitted electronically through www.regulations.gov|

Re: Title 40 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Parts 51, 52, 60, 70, and 71

Revisions to the Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) and Title V
Greenhouse Gas (GHG) Permitting Regulations and Establishment of a Significant
Emissions Rate (SER) for GHG Emissions under the PSD Program; Proposed Rule

Dear Ms. Wheeler:

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) appreciates the opportunity
to respond to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) notice published in the
October 3, 2016, issue of the Federal Register entitled: “Revisions to the Prevention of
Significant Deterioration (PSD) and Title V Greenhouse Gas (GHG) Permitting
Regulations and Establishment of a Significant Emissions Rate (SER) for GHG Emissions
under the PSD Program.”

Enclosed please find TCEQ’s comments on the proposed rule referenced above. If you
have any questions concerning these comments, please contact Mr. Michael Wilson,
P.E., Director, Air Permits Division, Office of Air, at (512) 239-1922, or by e-mail at
mike.wilson@tceq.texas.gov.

s

Richard A. Hyde, P.E.
Executive Director

Sincerely,

Enclosure
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